Kyoto Wintersession for
January 2015

Announcement

This is to announce that the “Kyoto Wintersession” (REL 290) will be offered in January 2015. 

Brief description of the course:

Hands-on observation and critical analyses of religion and culture of Kyoto, Japan’s capital for over a thousand years. In the first half, we will visit sites in Kyoto and near Kyoto (Nara and Ise). The students will study with students from Doshisha University, Japan’s second oldest university. In the second half, we will take longer trips to Hiroshima, Nagasaki and Tokyo, where they continue to study the issues identified in Kyoto. Each student will work with another, researching on a topic of their choosing. They may include the introduction and transformation of Buddhism after its introduction from China and Korea; the interaction and conflict among different religious communities, including Shinto, Buddhism, Confucianism and Christianity. the role and contribution of women to traditional Japanese culture; the world view of Japan’s youth; how the Japanese, especially women, remember the Pacific War; Japan’s health care; Japan as the country of one of the lowest crime rates and of the highest life expectancy in the world today; problems with serious population decrease and the aging of the Japanese. 

Applicants need to demonstrate sincere interest in studying about Japan in Japan. A broad knowledge of East Asia, especially of Japan, would be ideal. No Japanese language would be required. Preference given to applicants who have not had a chance to study in Japan.
This course counts as 0.5 credit.

Cost: Up to $4,800 per student, after deducting a generous contribution from the Religion Department toward to total cost of the course. 

The deadline for submitting applications, online, will be 10/6, Monday, 4 PM. By late October, the acceptance notices will be sent out. In November and early December, accepted students will have Orientation sessions. 

Faculty Director: T. James Kodera, Professor of Religion 
